FINE GAEL
On coming to Government, we published Health Ireland setting our vision for increasing the proportion of people who are healthy and to protect the public from threats to their health and wellbeing. In addition, we established a Special Action Group on Obesity to advise on how best to stem rising instances of obesity and reduce the burden on individuals, communities and the State.  

In furthering these commitments, in 2018 we will introduce a tax on sugar sweetened drinks to address the impact which it has on the health of the nation.  

We will publish a comprehensive Obesity Action Plan taking into account the recommendations of the Special Action Group on Obesity, which has focused on a range of measures including food labelling options.  

In terms of the use of general anaesthesia, I am advised that HSE advises that it should be avoided in the practice of dentistry.  Since 2012 the HSE has been upskilling dental teams in the use of conscious sedation as an alternative. 

As the recovery keeps going, Fine Gael’s plan will combine smart investment with public service reform to ensure we deliver improved access to better services, allowing us to address waiting lists.   Our plan to get people back to work will generate the resources to provide for an additional 10,183 frontline health professional, including additional dentists.  

Children’s Dental Health: We will introduce a dental health package for the under 6s including dental health advice for those under 18 months, dental wellness checks and appropriate treatment between 3 and 6 years.

Dental Treatment Benefit: We will extend the Dental Treatment Benefit under the Social Insurance Fund to reimburse the cost of some routine dental treatments.

Preventive Dental Health Package for Medical Card Holders: We will introduce a preventive dental health package providing examination, cancer screening, scaling and polishing, any necessary preventive treatment, radiographs and prescription.

Our tax reforms are aimed at reducing tax rates for every worker, without removing anybody from the tax system. So as we phase out the USC for every worker we will reduce the entry point of PRSI to €13,000, keeping the tax system broad.  The advantage of paying PRSI as opposed to USC is that it generates benefits, as such we are committed to restoring the Dental Benefit Treatment.  For medical card holders we will introduce a preventive dental health package.  

Fine Gael knows that small to medium sized businesses are the backbone of our economy.  We will increase the Earned Income Tax Credit to €1,650 for the self-employed, to match the PAYE credit, by 2018. Together with the abolition of the USC, this will end tax inequality for the self-employed.  In a second term Fine Gael will continue to remove any existing tax barriers to the long term growth of Irish businesses.

